
Newsletter 
Oakwood Infant and Nursery School 

Year 1 Only 

Extra PE Session 
 

Next Monday 22nd April, 

Year 1 will be taking part 

in an extra PE session 

during the afternoon. 

 

Please make sure that 

your child has a full PE kit 

in school on Monday and 

that ALL earrings are 

removed. 

 

Thank you for your 

support. 

Newsletter: 19th April 2024 

Key Dates 

May  

6th Bank Holiday Monday 

13th-

17th 

Presentation Week 

24th Last Day of School 

June  

3rd Back to School 

Menu  WC April 15th  

Week 2 

Head Teacher: Mrs K Maguire-Egan      

Please be advised we will ask you for medical 

evidence if your child is absent for 3 or more 

days.  This follows our School Policy.  Should 

you wish to see the policy,  it can be viewed 

on our website. 

ThurYear Last Week This Week 

Reception 93.3%  

Year 1 91.7%  

Year 2 90.3%  

Attendance 

Dear Parents/Carers 
 

This Week 
 
Welcome back to the start of the Summer Term.  It was fantastic to see all the 
children this week.  I do hope you all had a wonderful Easter break. 
 
This term it is even more important that all children attend school everyday.  It is 
during the Summer Term that we collate the most evidence which in turn goes 
towards your child’s final academic outcome.  Please make every effort to ensure 
your child achieves 100% attendance.  Thank you. 
 
On Monday the children attended an assembly where we spoke about money. We 
discussed what money is, where it comes from, why we need money and how to 
look after it.  We then looked at various notes and talked about who the pictures 
were on the money and why the picture will, in time, change to the King. 
 

Year 2 Transition 
I am currently in communication with Alton Park with regard to dates for 
transition and Non-pupil dates for 2024—2025.  Once I have more information, I 
shall pass it directly to you. 
 

Parking Enforcement 
The residents close the school have once again been complaining about the 
parking around their properties and the school.  They raised the issue that if an 
ambulance was needed it would not get through the traffic and parked cars and 
how dangerous this is.  Please make every effort to ensure there is room for the 
emergency services when you park.  Thank you for your support. 
 

After School Clubs 
Letters will be sent out shortly with details of clubs you can apply for during this 

Half Term. 

 

Have a good weekend. 
 

Kind regards 

 

 

 

 

Mrs K Maguire-Egan 

Head Teacher 

 

 

 

 



Pond Area 
Our pond area has now been 

cleared and is looking 

fantastic.  Please feel free to 

take a look. 

 

Play Equipment 

 
The play equipment outside 

classrooms is for the children 

only during school time.  

 

 Please make every effort to 

ensure that all children in your 

care remain off of the 

equipment during school drop 

off and pick up times.  Thank 

you. 

Weather 

If your child completed the Treasure Hunt, please make sure their forms and money are returned to the 

office by Monday 22nd April.  All children who have taken part will be entered into a prize draw for some 

fabulous prizes and they will receive a Head Teacher Certificate. Thank you so much for your continued 

support. 

 PE Kits 

All children must have a full PE at school, clearly labelled. 

 

All Clothes/Bags 

All clothes, bags etc should be clearly labelled with your child’s name.  This will enable us to easily find and re-

turn items to their owners. 

 

Water Bottles 

Please make sure water bottles contain only water and not juice or other drinks. 

 

Reading with your Child 

Please read with your child daily and complete their Reading Diary. 

 

                              The winners of the 100% Attendance for the Spring Term were: 

                            Evelinne U  -  Kingfishers 

                             Rose Ellen Butler  - Badgers 

                             Freddie Veale  - Ducklings 

 

          All the children won a child friend Echo Dot.  Congratulations! 

Last Day of School—Friday 24th May.  Back to School Monday 3rd May 2024. 

As the weather is so changeable at the moment, can you please make sure your 

child still comes to school in a coat.  If we do get some hot sunshine, please 

ensure your child wears sun screen and a hat.  Please also make sure they come 

to school with a water bottle.  If your child does need to bring sun screen to 

school to top up, please ensure it is clearly labelled, with their name and class. 

Labels can be obtained from the school office. 

Please ensure your child has a full PE kit in school.  The children will be taking 

part in more outdoor activities and will therefore need a long sleeve top and 

bottoms in their bags. Please ensure all PE items are clearly labelled with your 

child’s name. 

 

Mr Widlarz will be providing extra PE sessions during the children’s lunch 

hour which will include assault courses, football and much more.  All 

children can freely take part, weather permitting. 

PE and Sports 

Sponsored Easter Treasure Hunt Forms 

Reminders 


